
 

Minutes for Parish Council Meeting 
Monday January 14th 2013 

1)Public Session: 

No Comments were made for the Public Session. 

2)Apologies: 

Stephen Graves, Kevin Moore 

3)Minutes 

signed from meeting 26th November 

4)Candidate for Co Option onto the Parish Council 

New Member Jill Mary Co Opted onto the Parish Council signed Declaration of 
Office and Register of Interests. 

5)Reports from County and District Councillors. 

No Reports given from County or District Councillors. 

6)Finance 

Current Position and signing of cheques: 
£4537.06 as of 24th December 2012 (Current position) 

Payments: 
3/12/12 A & J Lighting £43.98 
4/12/12 500246 £100.00 
5/12/12 R A Jones (All Payments to RA Jones now cancelled and money to be 
returned) 
12/12/12 500243 £50.00 
12/12/12 500248 £21.00 
17/12/12 EON £63.21 
24/12/12 RA Jones £67.50 (Now cancelled payments to old Clerk to be returned) 
13/12/12 RVHC £27.00 Hire of Village Hall 
13/12/12 Vicky Boyden Xmas Tree and Lights 

Clerks Wages now corrected and payments to previous Clerk cancelled. 

Councillors asked for their suggestions regarding precept to be set by the end of 
January. 

Councillor Graves had previously suggested that money be set aside for the Church 
Clock and Tower that need works. 



Councillor Graves also suggested that some of the precept could go towards digging 
out the drains outside Hall Farm to prevent Flooding as this directly affects residents 
of Radwinter. 

Fence recommended for the Recreation Car park as there have been complaints 
that people have been driving onto it and causing damage. 

Councillor Rains will find out costing’s for fencing and report it to the Clerk who will 
include it into the precept if agreed in consultation with the Recreation Ground 
Committee. 

In relation to the above matter of the Recreation Ground being damaged the 
Chairman will purchase a Combination Lock and the gates will be locked in the 
evening and unlocked in the morning in consultation with residents who may be 
affected. 

Change of Signatories to be moved to the next meeting as these will need all of the 
Councillors present. 

7)Matters for review: 

Clerk to speak to Highways due to the lack of response regarding the Salt Bin at 
Radwinter End not being moved back and it has already been filled, as well as 
Residents fences moving further out onto the verge. 

No comments were made regarding the speed limit being introduced to Maple Lane. 

Clerk to contact Mrs Bright regarding the booklet which contains the analysis of the 
information gathered in a previous questionnaire and to check Uttlesford Website for 
the Community Plan. 

Clerk will take the older more fragile Minute books and Acceptance of Office books 
to the Essex Records Office for their protection. (These will still be available for 
people to read if they wish.) 

9)Correspondence: 

Council agreed to give a £25 donation to the Charity Homestart. 

10)Next Meeting 

will be Monday the 18th March Public Session to start at 7:45 

11)Items for the Next Agenda: 

List of Roles and Responsibilities of Councillors to be re-issued due to the change of 
personnel on the Parish Council. 

Village sign 

Petition Letter draft for Speed limit in Water Lane. 

Becky Bowles 
Parish Clerk 

Note:- 



Some minor modifications have been made to these minutes to improve their layout 
for the web. 
Therefore they should not be regarded as the official minutes. 


